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THE WHITE HOUSE

WASHINGTON

September 18, 1974

MEMORANDUM FOR: Philip W. Buchen
Counsellor to the President

I strongly recommend that the following individuals
be considered to fill the vacancy created by the
departure of General Haig.

I have listed them in order of preference.

L., William Seidman
Governor William Scranton
Kenneth E. Belieu

Stanley Resor

Thaddeus Beal

—""
M‘\,
Frank R. Pagnotta






William N. Walker

Virginia Law School, 1963. Six years private practice with
large Chicago firm. Two and one-half years, Office of
Economic Opportunity in Washington. One year as Assistant
for Consumer Affairs in the Nixon White House. TwoO years,
General Counsel for the Cost of Living Council. Currently
General Counsel for the Federal Energy Office.

Evidently acguainted with Mr. Buchen and met personally with
him August 16.

Dear Bill:

Further with respect to our recent visit. I think
we're pretty close to being set in terms of organizing and
staffing the White House legal office.

As we pursued that assignment, my associates and I
reviewed carefully and discussed your own background and
qualifications. Since the office will be a-small one, we
felt that we had to blend and balance in it several special
areas of expertise and experience —- and in the process we
concluded that an assignment there would not be the most
appropriate use of your talents. Believe me, because of the
"excellence of those talents this was not an easy decision.
On the other hand, I am forced to confess to a feeling that
the job here will be just a bit easier than it otherwise
might be, knowing that your capabilities are being applied
in the very responsible assignment you are handling so well
right now.

Again, many many thanks for checking in -- and I do
want to keep in touch with you.

Sincerely,
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MEMORANDUM

THE WHITE HOUSE

WASHINGTON

September 26, 1974

MEMORANDUM FOR: Phil Buchen

FROM: Ted Beal/v/

Here is the report on the White House Personnel Office which can
be used as a talking paper in my interview with Don Rumsfeld,
I hope I can get to see him today or tomorrow, if possible.

Not only would I like to discuss the subject of the paper but also the
qualifications for the head of that office and some suggested names.

Finally, we should all be on the same wavelength as to what kind of
help is to be provided to hold-overs of the Nixon staff.

I will be here today and until shortly after 1:00 o'clock tomorrow,
but can fly down Monday morning if you need me. I do think an
early meeting with Rumsfeld on these matters is very important,
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MEMORANDUM

THE WHITE HOUSE

WASHINGTON

September 26, 1974

MEMORANDUM FOR: Donald Rumsfeld
FROM: Ted Beal 4@@

SUBJECT: Report on White House Personnel Office

At the request of Governor Scranton, I undertook a review of the White
House Personnel Office (WHPO) during the latter part of September.
The following comments result from that review, They assess the
present situation, point out two options for change, and recommend

an expanded role and improved access to the President.

In the present atmosphere of uncertainty as to the responsibility and
authority of the office, it would be difficult, and probably unwise, to
attempt to select a permanent director of the office until more is
known of what the President wants the office to do. Accordingly,
pending clarification of its role, I recommend that Sam Schulhof be
designated as Acting Director and that Tony Mayer continue to act in
a consulting role with respect to the office, if he is willing to do so.

1. Present Status of WHPO

The office is capable of providing a timely response to requests for
evaluated and coordinated recommendations of personnel for
Presidential appointment., It provides such recommendations primarily
for Presidential appointments in the Departments, Commissions and
Agencies outside the White House Staff and outside the Executive Office
of the President, In general, however, it does not have responsibility
for judicial or ambassadorial appointments, which are initiated at
Justice and State, respectively,

The office also deals with non-career appointments other than Presidential,
as permitted by Civil Service Commission regulations,

The office is organized to keep in close touch with Departments and, ... .
Agencies outside the White House so that its recruiting re5ponsibi}f“§ties ‘
will be responsive to their personnel needs, It keeps in touch thr{iﬁigh s
four '"liaison'' assistants; it recruits through three experienced re&;itgiters. ,'
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It maintains a ""Talent Bank'" of approximately 6, 000 names stored in
a computer. It arrives at its recommendations after seeking the
opinions of appropriate people on the White House Staff and, when
necessary, after resolving as best it can frequently conflicting
interests in particular appointments.

Because of its liaison activities, the office is equipped to provide
from time to time an overall performance evaluation of Presidential
appointees based on the judgments of their superiors or others.

Although the office seems to perform its role well, I have the following
suggestions for improving its performance:

1. More forward planning. The office should be able to provide
at any time one or more potential nominees for every
Presidential appointment (other than judicial and ambassador-
ial appointments, which are generally initiated elsewhere),
regardless of the likelihood of the position becoming vacant
in the near future. The liaison assistants should constantly
review probable vacancies and lead times therefor with the
respective Departments and Agencies.

The Talent Bank should be screened to cull out a much
smaller list of likely names so that an inventory of some
500 names would be maintained rather than the present
6, 000, most of which appear to be self-generated,

2. Clarify its role with respect to Departments by limiting its
responsibility and authority to establishing overall guidelines
and providing staff assistance in personnel selection so that
it does not, without specific Presidential direction, interfere
with the right of Cabinet Secretaries to make the final hiring
decisions. In this connection, the President can strengthen
the effectiveness of the office by emphasizing to his Cabinet
officers the importance he places on the role of the office
and his interest in their suggestions for its improvement.

3. Improve access to the President or to one of his Counsellors
on important personnel matters. The morale and effectiveness
of the office will be improved by the assurance that it is' - "~ «\\
obtaining direction and support from the President. The d
Transition Report in this regard in effect makes the siﬁ;e ‘

recommendation.
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4. Internally, the organization of the office should be reviewed
to provide better overall supervision and coordination,
particularly in a more even assignment of the work loads of
recruiters; to see whether there is unnecessary duplication
in the political clearance process, since the White House
Liaison Office and RNC conduct clearance operations also;
and to see whether recruiter effectiveness could be enhanced
by selective use of White House mess privileges for inter-
views or by arranging for occasional recruiting trips outside
the area,

5. Review the activities of the office in the area of providing
occasions for morale-boosting for Presidential appointees --
such as, cruises and special dinners to emphasize the
significance of their service and the appreciation of the
President. These activities would seem more appropriately
handled elsewhere.

I, Options for Changes in Role of Office

There are at least two important changes that could be made in the role
of WHPO. One is to diminish the staff assistance to Departments and
Agencies outside the White House in finding personnel. The other is to
expand the responsibilities of the office to include personnel staff
assistance to the White House Staff and the Executive Office of the
President, regardless of whether assistance to outside Departments
and Agencies is diminished or maintained.

Decreasing the office's personnel responsibilities with respect to outside
Departments and Agencies would probably be welcomed by Cabinet
officers. On the other hand, the capacity to maintain Presidential
influence in key appointments and to coordinate from time to time overall
reviews of personnel performance is a valuable one, particularly at a
time when so few Department and Agency appointees were appointed by
President Ford. As suggested above, residual hostility to prior
management interference by WHPO could be allayed by confining WHPO
activities to staff functions and hence getting it out of the management
functions which properly belong to the outside Departments and Agencies,

The inclusion of the White House and the Executive Office of the R
President within the responsibility of WHPO, however, would e}r’i’;azﬁle
it to provide much-needed organizational planning assistance. ‘Without
organizational framework, staffs proliferate and people and functions



fall over each other. In the case of the White House Staff and of those
agencies of the Executive Office of the President established by
Executive Order, the office would be operating in an area where the
President is in direct charge and, therefore, the responsibility for
organizational planning is appropriate. Such planning would include
analysis of functions and jobs performed, with a view to better
definition of responsibilities and authorities and the number of

people needed to discharge such responsibilities.

11, Recommendations

1. Designate one of the key Presidential Advisers having
direct access to the President as responsible for personnel
and the overall supervision of WHPO.

2. Expand the role of WHPO to provide personnel staff
assistance, including organizational planning responsibilities,
for the White House Staff and appropriate Agencies of the
Executive Office of the President.

3, Recruit a new Director of the office under the general
guidance of the Presidential Adviser designated as above.

4, Presidential Adviser and new Director forthwith review the
operation in order to redefine its responsibilities and to
restructure its organization and personnel as necessary to
enable the office to discharge such responsibilities
effectively. ’ ’





































































For immediate release
Thursday, October 10, 1974

THE WHITE HOUSE
Office of the Press Secretary to Mrs. Ford

Shelia Rabb Weidenfeld has been named Press Secretary to Mrs, Ford.

Mrs. Weidenfeld has been the producer and creator of NBC/WRC-TV's
"Take It From Here, " a daily morning program aired in Washington, D.C.
She produced WTTG-TV's "Panorama' in Washington prior to joining WRC.

Mrs, Weidenfeld, 31, was born in Cambridge, Massachusetts on
September 7, 1943. She is a graduate of Miss Hewitt's Classes and
Brandeis University (1965),

Mrs. Weidenfeld joined WNEW-TV in New York as a production assistant
in 1965 and was promoted to associate producer after three months. She
joined NBC in 1968 as Talent Coordinator for Joan Rivers' "That Show, "
She became coordinator for "Who, What and Where, " and ""The Sale of
the Century, " two daily network game shows,

Among documentaries produced by Mrs., Weidenfeld are "A Tribute to
Rocky Marciano," "The Crime of Punishment, ' and ""Nixonomics. "

She is the recipient of the National Academy of Television Arts and
Sciences Emmy Award and the Metropolitan Area Mass Media Award

by the American Association of University Women for ""Panorama' (1973)
and ""Take It From Here, " (1974). She has been a consultant to the

State Department and is a member of the Secretary of State's Advisory
Council on the Foreign Service Institute,

She is married to Edward L. Weidenfeld, former counsel to the House

Interior Committee and a senior member of the Tulsa-Washington, D.C,
law firm of Hall, Estill, Hardwick, Gable, Collingsworth & Neleon, P.C.
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For immediate release
Thursday, October 10, 1994

THE WHITE HOUSE
Office of the Press Secretary to Mrs, Ford

-----------------------------------------------------------------

Nancy Lammerding has been appointed Social Secretary. Miss Lammerding
has been an assistant in the Office of the Chief of Protocol at the State
Department since 1970. 1In that capacity, Miss Lammerding was involved

in arrangements for official social functions for visiting heads of state

and in the selection of State gifts,

Prior to joining the Chief of Protocol's office, Miss Lammerding worked
in the White House Press Office from February 1969 until June 1970,

Missg Lammerding has also been a protocol specialist for Vice President-
designate and Mrs, Rockefeller. She directed the largest diplomatic
dinner ever given by a Secretary of State, hosted by Dr, Kissinger for
United Nations ambassadors in New York last year.

Miss Lammerding is a graduate of Trinity College in Washington, D.C,
and holds a Master of Artg degree from Columbia University in New York.
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THE WHITE HOUSE
WASHINGTON
October 9, 1974

MEMORANDUM FOR: PHILIP BUCHEN
FROM: DUDLEY CHAPMAN w
SUBJECT: ‘ B Proposal to Transfer Overseas

Allowance Authority to Civil
Service Commission

-~

The proposal is to shift from State to CSC the determination of overseas
benefits for State Department employees. State and AID strongly
oppose; CSC, ‘GAO, OMB (and to some degree Senator Fulbright appears
to) favor the shift. My recommendation would be to side with State.

The issue is bureaucratic. The benefit to be gained is abstract -- uniformity
of treatment; but even this is illusory since Defense will not lose the
right to determine benefits for its enormous overseas establishment.

As a practical matter, this will only make operational problems for

State. I do not buy State's claim that it is '"uniquely qualified, " and I

am sure the benefits will be larger under State than under CSC. But the
Foreign Service is an elite corps whose morale is important; and there

is something to be said for the proposition that State's functions and needs
‘are distinct from other agencies, and that its discretion should control

in the conduct of its own operations. The fact that State and AID account
for only 19% of overseas employees that would be subject to CSC only
underscores the liklihood of new bureaucratic frictions developing if CSC
is given the authority.

While Secretary Kissinger's letter is obviously something his bureaucracy
concocted, he did sign it, and it can be counted a plus for the President
to support him.
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THE WHITE HOUSE

WASHINGTON

October 9, 1974

MEMORANDUM FOR PHIL BUCHEN

SUBJECT: Proposal to Transfer Overseas Allowance
Authority to Civil Service Commission

Attached is a draft memo from Ken Cole to the President on this
matter. Would you please review the memo and appended letters
from Henry Kissinger, Senator Fulbright and Stan Ebner and
furnish me your recommendation on the matter. Thank you.

4. Ly @y

F. Lynn May

Attachments



: DRAFT
THE WHITE HOUSE
WASHINGTON'
October 8, 1974
MEMORANDUM FOR THE PRESIDENT
FROM: KEN COLE
SUBJECT: Proposed Executive Order entitled '""Delegations

of Authority with Respect to Certain Overseas
Benefits and Allowances of Government Employees''

BACKGROUND

This order would delegate to the Civil Service Commission (CSC)
responsibility for determining allowances for all U. S. Government
civilian personnel in foreign areas, currently a duty of the State
Department. The order was prompted by a recent GAO report’

to the Congress that enumerated the great diversity of benefits and
allowances that are available to government personnel from different
agencies stationed abroad.

OMB maintains that CSC is the best agency to administer allowances
because of its impartiality and expertise in personnel and pay policy
matters. OMB also argues that State and AID only account for 19%
of the total U.S. civilian and military presence abroad. OMB main-
tains that CSC is more experienced than State in dealing with the
pay and allowance demands of unions and professional groups, OMB
stresses that the order would not remove any authority from the
Secretary of State authorized by the Foreign Service Act of 1946.

State opposes the order because it maintains the Secretary of State's
ability to preside over personnel representing the U.S. abroad is
fundamental to an effective foreign affairs program and have cited
State's ability to increase allowances in Cyprus as an example.

‘State feels it must control allowances because they are important

inducements in recruitment and retention of good people. Finally,
State affirms that it is uniquely qualified to administer those
allowances because of its familiarity with overseas operating and
its communications capability.
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The Departments of the Treasury, the Interior, Commerce and
CSC favor the order. DOD, Transportation, NASA and the VA
have no objections. GSA favors transfer of the authority to

_ itself. State and AID oppose the order.

Senator Fulbright has expressed the interest of the Senate
Committee on Foreign Relations in achieving a more regular
system of benefits and allowances.

RECOMMENDATIONS
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